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Approved Minutes
(Minutes approved at the April 22, 2011 Graduate Council meeting)
Faculty Present:  W. Boeve, A. Bostrom, D. Cannon, N. Diarrassouba, D. Epple, A. Lowen, M. Luttenton, M. Staves, J. Tyron for V. Long, R. Wilson
Absent: S. Choudhuri

Administrative Ex-Officio Present:   C. Bajema, B. Cole, I. Fountain, S. Lipnicki, J. Montag, J. Potteiger, J. Stevenson
Elected Student Reps Present: J. Amisi, A. Crosby


Ex-Officio Students Present: Y. Nath

Guest: N. Levenburg

	AGENDA ITEM
	DISCUSSION
	ACTION/DECISION

	I. Call to Order 


	M. Luttenton called the meeting to order at 9:04 AM. 

	

	II. Approval of Agenda
	
	Motion: D. Cannon moved to approve the agenda. A. Lowen seconded. Motion passed unanimously.


	III. Approval of Minutes – January 28, February 18, and February 25, 2011
	
	Motion: A. Lowen moved to approve the minutes of January 28, 2011. M. Staves seconded. Motion passed unanimously. 
Motion: A. Lowen moved to approve the minutes of February 18, 2011. A. Crosby seconded. Motion passed unanimously. 

Motion: J. Amisi moved to approve the minutes of February 18, 2011. A. Crosby seconded. Motion passed unanimously. 



	IV. Report of the Chair – M. Luttenton
	The compiled policies approved by the GC and ECS will be addressed at UAS today. M. Luttenton will attend. 
The COE Ed.D proposal was approved for a Final Plan, with many questions that need to be addressed. The Final Plan will come to the Graduate Council for support. 


	

	V. Report of the Dean – J. Potteiger
	J. Potteiger has been working closely with Mary Brittain in the Registrar’s office on the admissions/electronic letters of recommendation project. Letters from all graduate programs were received, and GPDs were to determine what additional questions they wanted included. The system is set up so the recommender could rank the student on the Likert scale as well as paste comments or documents into the form. T. James-Heer is moving this forward. GPD’s were asked to provide admissions criteria for the catalog. The deadline for the catalog is April 1st. The target date for the new admissions categories to be in the system is July 1st. Mary Brittain is working with the vendor. 

GEM has been discussing several issues, including the recruitment and application process, and how to complete the next step to get the students to enroll. Provost Davis will attend GEM on April 25 to address graduate education.  J. Potteiger will provide a report to the Graduate Council at the next meeting.
The Winter 2011 commencement ceremonies will have graduate students process and sit as a group rather than with their individual programs/colleges. They will have their own banner as well. John Stevenson will marshal the students at the morning ceremony and Mark Luttenton will do so in the afternoon. This may be a step toward having a separate graduate commencement ceremony. Eventually this may happen as commencement has gotten very large, and it would be appropriate to hold a more intimate ceremony with graduate students. But this raises logistics issues, such as who among faculty and administrators would come, where to fit it in among two undergraduate ceremonies, and attendee schedules. 

J. Montag noted that the policy changes recently approved by the GC will be in the next catalog.
Graduate programs have varying admissions deadlines, e.g. cohort programs have fixed deadlines but many others have rolling deadlines, which affects when students can be considered for graduate assistantships. The Office of Graduate Studies may give out a few more GA positions, but they cannot be released until the budget is finalized in July, so the positions will not be available to use for recruitment. 
	

	VI. Policy Subcommittee Report – W. Boeve
	The GC-PC is working on a draft academic review policy for Graduate Council approval. It will not be ready for ECS/UAS until fall. The committee is looking at a policy for combined undergraduate/graduate degrees.

	

	VII. Curriculum Subcommittee Report – M. Staves
	The Biomedical Engineering course proposals will be coming for approval soon. The authors were given options of how to proceed with dual listed courses, so they have been working on SORs that lay out different expectations for undergraduate vs. graduate students. The GC-CC received a draft for review. 

The Biomedical Engineering program change authors recognized there was a problem with the lack of substitute graduate courses for students who took the undergraduate GVSU minor, and therefore could not take the same classes as graduate students.  GC members agreed there is a need for an articulated vision for graduate courses that can be used with dual listed courses. R. Wilson noted a problem the GC-CC sees is that professional schools’ SORs are written with accrediting standards as objectives, which are not relevant to the specific course. Such accrediting body requirements could go into the course syllabus, but the SOR should be a broad document of what the course is about. The university SOR guidelines refer to SORs as blueprints, but blueprints are detailed and some SORs list 120 objectives and 50 textbooks. 

Per J. Potteiger, the CHP-CCC might approve the speech pathology/ audiology program so that the GC-CC receives it by the end of the Winter 2011 semester. As the university moves forward with integrated bachelor’s/master’s programs, having good examples of dual listed courses is important to make the curriculum better. 


	

	VIII.  Report of GPSA – Y. Nath
	GPSA held its elections and Y. Nath was elected president. J. Amisi is an officer. Approximately 100 students voted. Y. Nath has been working with A. Crosby, J. Amisi, Dean Merkle, and others on three proposals for a governing model. They decided to go with the second model that creates an executive council to which Student Senate and the Graduate Student Association report. The next step is to devise changes to the Student Senate Constitution and create a GSA constitution. Ten percent of the graduate student body signed the petition to support the GSA resolution. 

Grad Club was held at CHS this week. It was well attended with approximately 60 students, representing three programs. GPSA is hosting an end-of-year celebration at the Graduate Student Commons. Kids Food Basket will be the service project. Toastmasters is coming to Grad Club next week. They will also be holding a graduate student oriented career fest. 

J. Potteiger commended Y. Nath, A. Crosby, and J. Amisi for their efforts on the GSA proposal. He thanked D. Cannon, J. Stevenson, and S. Lipnicki for their support. 

	

	IX. Old Business
	Grade Inflation Data
 The grade inflation review came to the GC as a charge from ECS. The GC looked at grade inflation by program, and the GC leadership team structured a summary of findings, provided as a handout. The GC reviewed the response of the Graduate Council and had comments on the following:
#3) There were a number of ‘holes’ in the data, and questions had been asked about how the system captures the data. The data will be sent to ECS along with this summary. M. Staves suggested the document should state that “we are discouraged with the quality of the data collection and that better data should be available on graduate students. Re. N=1, in programs with low enrollment, this could influence the GPA. There were also concerns about the variation in numbers and that we need to be clear about what we ask for with data/datasets. The GPDs reviewed the datasets and thought there were some discrepancies with program numbers. J. Potteiger noted that, if decisions are made based on these data, e.g. resource allocation, the numbers need to be correct. #2 should be reworded to make the point that there were problems with the data, and to delete the second sentence in #2.
#4) This might need to be restated to distinguish between tenure/tenure-track faculty, as some regular faculty are not tenured. There is no plan to do a comparison of visiting, affiliate, adjunct, etc.; however, further analysis for verification might be needed.
#5) The ’graduate student handbook’ should be changed to “the program’s…” to clarify.  Grading criteria should be in the syllabus, but this is not criteria for a specific course but is the expectation of the type of effort and productivity in this program. #5 means that faculty in a degree program should be in consensus with how they grade students, and this should help them avoid situations where faculty award effort and participation rather than hold students accountable to specific competencies. Each graduate program should have a common philosophy about awarding of grades in relation to student learning. 

#6) This will be rephrased to state “the Office of Graduate Studies, in conjunction with academic unit heads and GPDS, will evaluate faculty grade distribution…” GPDs have an important role to play in the process and delivery but unit heads make the decision about who teaches courses.  M. Luttenton suggested this could create a conflict as the responsibility of approving graduate faculty rests with the unit head, but now this is asking the unit head to self regulate, e.g., if a faculty member is not doing well, but the unit head approved them. D. Cannon noted that not all programs come from units, but some come from college level. A. Bostrom suggested that #6 is stated as grades need to be determined by multiple methods of evaluation, to have an opportunity to evaluate for a standardized outcome and have some methods of evaluation that evaluates effort.

N. Levenberg noted that #6 states the review will look for signs of discrepancy in measures of central tendency, with the concern that the discrepancy would be too high, but she questioned if this suggests that consistency is a good thing. Some programs are consistent but with grades higher than 3.9.  J. Potteiger noted that #6 could look for faculty whose grades are too high or too low, or who starts out low but then goes up and stays up. 

The catalog does not include a description of what grades mean, e.g., that students receiving an A are doing work that sets them apart from other students. Students who enter a graduate program with a 3.0 should be able to reach standards at graduate level that move them higher. 

 M. Luttenton noted that the data reflect a broad range of faculty, and it could show there is a trend for adjuncts and affiliates to grade higher, and that some programs consistently grade higher than others. The analysis is not meant to drill down to each faculty member to call them out, but to ask programs to look at trends within their programs. J. Potteiger could meet with unit heads and deans to address what they should look for. Periodic data review will strengthen the quality of programs. 

#8 could be done at university level in conjunction with the Gradate Council and FTLC. UAS could recommend that FTLC devise programming about instructor assessment of student learning at graduate level as different from undergraduate. 

After the graduate faculty policies are in place for 5 years, another analysis can be done to see if it has made a difference on grade inflation. Grade distribution data can become part of the department’s self-assessment and self-study. Some of the professional programs can substitute their accrediting body requirements in their assessments but these do not include grad distribution. 
It was noted that college deans are not mentioned in the review process, and the term “unit” has a specific meaning. 

The summary document will be revised and sent to the Graduate Council for another review, and sent to Dan Vaughn as well.

	

	X. New Business 
	Plans for Next Year
The agenda for the next GC meeting will include ideas for the GC to address next year, officer elections, and the newly elected GC representatives.   


	

	XI. Adjournment
	
	Motion: M. Staves moved to adjourn. J. Amisi seconded. Meeting adjourned at 10:50 AM.
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